
or JFK Airport to Germany, live in a 
home, attend classes at a German high 
school, and participate in excursions to 
places of cultural and historical signifi-
cance. His trip will take place be-
tween  June 24 to July 18, 2015. An-
ton’s group will be accompanied by Ger-
man teachers from various US schools 
as AATG chaperones.  

Congratulations to the Youth and 
Government Club! 

The North Hunterdon delegation won 
Premier delegation at this year’s  New 
Jersey Youth and Government confer-
ence. Congratulations to Mrs. McGrory 
and all of the students who participated.  
In addition to winning top honors, our 
students passed almost 1/4 of all of 
the bills presented.   See photo on page 
3. 

Congratulations Scholar Athletes! 

Grace Plassche ‘15 and Sam Layding 
‘15 were selected to represent North 
Hunterdon as scholar athletes at the 
annual Skyland Conference Scholar 
Athlete Luncheon celebration on April 
27. 

Kelsey Shelofsky ‘15 and Nelson Dong 
‘15 were selected to represent North 
Hunterdon as scholar athletes at the 
Annual Hunterdon/Warren County Ath-
letic Associations Scholar Athlete lunch-
eon celebration on April 29.   

Congratulations Caitlyn Downey! 

Caitlyn Downey ‘16 was nominated by 
her CTMS Enrichment Teacher for her 
outstanding service to the American 
Cancer Society.  She will be recognized 
at the New Jersey State Board of Edu-
cation’s Annual Student Recognition 
Ceremony in mid May! In addition, Cait-
lyn is organizing our Relay for Life event 
here at North Hunterdon on May 29th. I 
look forward to seeing all the teams 
come out to support this great event!!! 

The end of the school year 
is a busy time with testing 
and student recognition 
programs. We are actively 
preparing to celebrate the 
accomplishments of the 
Class of 2015. 

Testing in May 

Biology Testing:  

Any student taking the NJ Biology Com-
petency Assessment on May 26 and 27 
should report to school at the regular 
time. Buses will pick up all other students 
2 1/2 hours later.  More details about test-
ing will be posted soon to our website. 

AP Testing Schedule 

AP Exams will take place from May 4 to 
May 15. The schedule of exams is listed 
on page 8 and on our website.  

Students are required to arrive no later 
than 7:45 a.m. for the morning admin-
istration; 12:00 p.m. for the afternoon ad-
ministration. Students will not be dis-
missed until an exam has officially ended. 
Do not ask to leave early if you finish be-
fore the end of the test, as your request 
will be denied. If you play a sport or have 
a job, it will be your responsibility to in-
form your coach or employer of your AP 
obligation and arrangements should be 
made accordingly.    

Congratulations to Anton Gavva! 

Anton Gavva ‘16 won an American Asso-
ciation of Teachers of German PAD 
Study Trip Award to Germany!  His appli-
cation stood out among many of the best 
applications from across the United 
States. The selection committee found 
Anton’s achievements quite outstanding 
and was particularly impressed with his 
enthusiasm for German.  

As part of this award, Anton will receive 
round-trip air transportation from Newark 
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May Calendar 2014 

1 Senior Community Service Exit Survey 
2 SAT at North 
3 Special Olympics, 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m., 

Singley Field 
4 AP Exams 

PTSA Meeting, 7:00 p.m. 
5 AP Exams 
 Improbable Players, Sophomores, 8:00 

a.m. 
 Alive at 25, 7:00 p.m., North Theater 
      Music Association Mtg, 7pm in room 131 
6    AP Exams 

North Hunterdon Live, 7:00 p.m., Theater 
7 AP Exams 
8 AP Exams 
11 AP Exams 
 NHHS Booster Club Meeting, 7:00 p.m. 
12 AP Exams 
13 AP Exams 
 Alive at 25, 7:00 p.m., North Theater  
14 AP Exams 
 Parent Advisory Committee Meeting, 

9:30 a.m. 

15 AP Exams 
 Dyslexia Presentation, 6:00 p.m., Thea-

ter 
18   Alive at 25, 7:00 p.m., North Theater 
19 Art, Math, Theater Honor Societies, The-

ater, 6:30 p.m. 
20 Music Awards Banquet, 6:30 p.m. 
21   Mr. North, 7:00 p.m., Main Gym 
25 Memorial Day Observed, School Closed 
26 National Honor Society Spring Induction, 

7:00 p.m., Theater 
      NJ Biology Competency Test 
27 NJ Biology Competency Test 
28 Blood Drive, 7:30 –3:30, Main Gym 

       NJ Biology Test Makeups 
 World Language Awards, 7:00 p.m., 

Theater 
29   NJ Biology Test Makeups  
 Relay for Life, 3:30 p.m., Singley Field

  
 
 
 
 

May News 

Richard A. 
Bergacs, Ed.D. 

Principal 



English  Kelly Mahaney ‘18 and Clayton 
Jenson ‘18 

Fine Arts  Amanda Neal ‘15 and Alexan-
der Marker ‘16 

Math  Aiyana Rivera-O’Daniels ‘18 and Kyle Conover ‘18 

Music  Theresa Vitovitch ‘15 and Andrew Bambridge 
‘15 

PE & Health  Jennifer Sroka ‘17 and Alexander 
Gartlgruber ‘17 

Practical Arts  Zoe Countess ‘17 and Troy DeSavino 
‘17 

Science  Katelyn Kaniewski ‘15 and Samuel Layding 
‘15 

Social Studies  Rebecca Canright ‘16 and Evan Rys 
‘16 

World Language Grace Ehrmann ‘18 and Michael Ma-
rosy ‘15 

April Departmental Students 
of the Month 

English Haley Marra ‘18 and Shady Bar-
soom ‘18 

Fine Arts  Kellie Bancalari ‘15 and John 
Zappala ‘15 

Math   Emily Edelsberg ‘15 and Matthew Cherubino ‘18 

Music  Jessica Dau ‘17 and Cameron Calv ‘16 

PE & Health  Olivia Adams ‘17 and Chetram Ramsood 
‘16 

Practical Arts  Alexandra Wood ‘17 and Ryan Ne-
goescu ‘16 

Science  Hannah Baker ‘17 and Jared McMahon ‘18 

Social Studies  Gianna Porfano ‘16 and Tyler Lardieri 
‘16 

World Language Tiffany Yang ‘16 and Thomas DeAn-
gelis ‘16 

         April Students of the Month 

April Good Citizens of the 
Month 

Siena Chang has been part of many extra
-curricular activities at North.  She is current-
ly President of Math Honor Society, a mem-
ber of the executive council of Interact, and 
is part of National Honor Society and Span-
ish Honor Society.  Siena’s favorite classes 
are AP World History and AP Calculus AB.  

She really like AP World History because she loved learn-
ing about ancient civilizations like the Aztecs and the Ma-
yans.  Also, the projects from class like the Medieval 
presentations and the debates were a lot of fun.  AP Calc 
AB was the most challenging, but most rewarding class for 
Siena.  The class showed her that when she puts in the 
effort, she can accomplish anything.  Siena has too many 
favorite memories at North to list.  She loved all the occa-
sions when she could spend time with friends while also 
helping others.  Helping with Relay for Life and Spike for a 
Cure are among those times.  Outside of school, Siena is 
a mentor in Big Brothers and Big Sisters.  She attends the 
Tzu Chi Chinese School for learning to read, write, and 
speak Chinese and is a hostess and server at Bensi’s 
Restaurant.  Siena is also a student member of the New 
Jersey Society of CPAs where she won a scholarship.  
Siena will be attending the University of Illinois at Urbana-
Champaign next year to study Accounting. 

NHHS senior, Zachary Westgate, has had a 
memorable four years at North.  Zachary 
has been a member of the Marching Band 
percussion section and a member of the 
Technology Service Club all four years.  He 
is currently secretary for the TSC.  Zachary 
was on the Fencing team his freshman and 

sophomore years and started working spotlight for the win-
ter musicals and spring cabarets last year.  This past sum-
mer, Zachary helped out with the Musconetcong Water-
shed Association’s surveying of the river and area 
streams.  Zachary’s favorite classes at North have been 
Mrs. Parziale’s AP Computer Science and Mrs. Bourneuf’s 
AP Environmental Science.  Both classes were very en-
gaging and satisfying subjects to learn about.  Environ-
mental Science has given Zachary a strong platform for 
college next year and AP Computer Science has given 
him a lot of insight on how programming works, which is a 
hobby for him.  Zachary’s favorite memories at North have 
been playing snare drum on the field during the pre-game 
and halftime shows during the football games.  The march-
ing band puts a lot of work into their shows, and it is very 
satisfying having the show come together every week and 
watching it develop throughout the season.  Zachary will 
be attending the University of Vermont for Environmental 
Science. 



The National Honor Society will hold their 
spring induction on Tuesday,  May 26, 
2015. The ceremony will take place in the 
Theater at 7:00 p.m. 

Our students have worked hard to achieve 
this prestigious award.  Please come out to 
support the new inductees! 

World Language Awards    
Ceremony 

April Student Athletes of the Month 

National Honor Society        
Induction 

On Thursday, May 28, over 500 world lan-
guage awards will be given out to the de-
serving students of North Hunterdon High 
School.  Awards are given for achieving 3 
A’s in the first three marking periods of the 

school year or for participation and top achievement on 
the national language exams.  The ceremony will be held 
in the Theater at 7:00 p.m. Students and their families are 
invited, and a reception will be held in the foyer following 
the ceremony.  We hope to see you and your top world 
language student there! 

Softball player, Brianna Lifshitz, has been 
playing varsity for North since sophomore 
year.  She has been playing second base 
since her junior year and says her biggest 
strength is in her defensive skills.  Brianna 
bats second in the lineup, where she has a 
good eye and draws a lot of walks.  She has 

been playing softball since age five, but competitively 
since she was eight years old.  Brianna also plays on the 
Skyland Pride travel team as a middle infielder.  One of 
her favorite clubs at North is Model United Nations, which 
she has been a part of since sophomore year.  Model UN 
inspired her to major in International Relations in college.  
She is also treasurer of Key Club, a member of National 
Honor Society, Spanish Honor Society, and English Honor 
Society.  Outside of North, Brianna is active in her Tem-
ple, or Chadash, where she is a Teaching Assistant and 
has logged hundreds of hours of community service.  Her 
favorite memory of high school was winning the softball 
Group IV State Championship last year.  Brianna plans on 
playing club ball in college next year. 

Shayne Fontana has been playing varsity 
baseball at North for the past three years.  
Shayne pitches and plays center field.  He is 
currently hitting .395 with 2 doubles, 2 tri-
ples, and a home run so far this season.  
Pitching, he has an ERA of 2.15 over 26 in-
nings with 25 strikeouts.  Shayne’s strongest 

skills are his speed, tracking a fly ball, and his throwing 
strength and accuracy.  The main goal for the team is win-
ning the County Championship and the Skyland Confer-
ence.  Shayne has been playing competitively for seven 
years.  He also plays for the NJ Jays and this summer will 
be part of the Post 159 American Legion Team.  Shayne 
was voted the Skyland Conference league’s top player.  He 
received close to 6,500 votes in the NJ.com Skyland fan 
poll, taking in 19 percent of the vote.  Shayne loves to play 
baseball with his friends and loves to fish outdoors.  He 
plans on playing baseball at Kean University next year. 

Music in May 
North Hunterdon High School presents Spring 
Concert I on May 7, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. featur-
ing Concert Choir, Chamber Choir, Wind En-
semble and Concert Band. 

 On May 14, 2015 at 7:00 p.m., the Spring 
Concert II will feature the String Orchestra, 
Jazz Ensemble, Show Choir, Madrigal Sing-
ers, and Freshman Women’s Ensemble. 

 Please come out and support our talented musicians! 

Youth and Government Con-
ference—April 2015 



Summer Reading 
Get set for summer 
reading 

As you make your sum-
mer vacation plans, 
don’t forget about your 

student’s summer reading assignment. All NHHS stu-
dents, including incoming freshmen, are responsible for 
keeping their skills sharp over the summer by completing 
the reading assignment for their grade and level of Eng-
lish class. 

Students can check out summer reading books in the Me-
dia Center through June 12. For the best selection and 
availability of titles, students should get their summer 
reading books before the end of school. 

In September, all students must submit a written analysis 
to demonstrate their understanding of the books. Students 
should be sure to read carefully and actively, taking notes 
to help them remember important elements of plot, set-
ting, and character. 

The Summer Reading web site contains the assignments 
for each grade and level of English, lists of suggested ti-
tles for the free-choice portion of the assignment, and or-
ganizers for taking notes. 
 

Most popular books at the NHHS Library 
(based on 2014-2015 circulations) 

 

Looking for Alaska (Green) 
The Fault in Our Stars (Green) 
An Abundance of Katherines (Green) 
Paper Towns (Green) 
Divergent series (Roth) 
Eleanor & Park (Rowell) 
Hush, Hush saga (Fitzpatrick) 
Legend series (Lu) 
If I Stay series (Forman) 
Article 5 series (Simmons) 

All seniors must return checked-out 
books to the Media Center and pay any 
outstanding fines for overdue, late, or 
lost items before June 1.  

Students with library fines receive 
monthly notices from the Media Center 
via their school e-mail account, and 
they can check for outstanding obliga-

tions in the Transactions section of Aspen. Seniors who do 
not pay their fines or return library materials will not receive 
a cap and gown.  

Seniors: Clear Your Library 
Record  

North Hunterdon’s student created version of 
Saturday Night LIVE! 

When: Wednesday, May 6th at 7:00pm 

Where: NHHS Auditorium with $7 admission at the door!  

Proceeds will benefit the Class of 2017 and a portion will 
be donated to the Muscular Dystrophy Association. 

With appearances by:  Mrs. McGrory, Mr. Kieffer, NHPD, 
2014 Battle of the Bands winner “The Accomplices” and 
many more! 

 

Congratulations to the following students who auditioned for the New Jersey All State Choir in April:  Brielle Burns, Zoe 
Chang, Jessie Dau, Laura DelPiano, Juliette Shore and Alisha Vekaria who were accepted into the All State Women’s 
Chorus.  Will Kubas, Lauren Medina, and Francesca Tangreti were accepted into the All State Mixed Chorus.   

New Jersey All State Choir 

http://libguides.nhvweb.net/summerreading


  Seniors: Be sure to notify your 
counselor of ALL your college appli-
cation results! Remember how help-
ful the Naviance scattergrams have 
been for you, and help us to maintain 
that useful and accurate information 

for the next grades.  

 Juniors: Counselors need your Junior Packets 
by May 1st! They have many recommendations to 
write for the fall, and need your input to make sure 
they can present you in the best possible light in a 
timely manner. While your counselor probably re-
members that you told him/her freshman year that 
you have a black belt in karate and that you compete 
in fencing saber internationally while raising prize 
winning orchids, it would be helpful to write that 
down. 

 Sophomores: If you receive accommodations for 
standardized testing, make sure that you initiate a 
request that they be provided for college admissions 
testing from the College Board and/or ACT before 
the end of this school year. Start planning now to get 
on some college campuses over the summer, so you 
can get a feel for what appeals to you when you 
begin your college search in earnest during the com-
ing year. 

 Freshmen: Remember to start your summer read-
ing as early as you can. Also, if you have an oppor-
tunity to get onto a college campus – any college - 
just for fun, do it! The impressions you gather now 
will be helpful as you move through your planning for 
the future. 

Guidance News Blood Drive 

The next Blood Drive will take place on 
Thursday, May 28 from 7:30 a.m. to 3:00 
p.m. in the new gym.  Please consider donat-
ing and save a life!  Click here for the letter 
and permission slip. 

Senior Prom 
The Senior Prom will take place on 
Friday, June 5, 2015 from 5:00 p.m. to 
10:00 p.m. at The Imperia in Somer-
set, NJ. 

Click here for the senior prom infor-
mation letter.  Click here for infor-
mation on The Imperia. 

If you have questions about the Prom, contact Mr. Frank 
Forte at fforte@nhvweb.net or Ms. Tiffany Slowinski at 
tslowinski@nhvweb.net 

All students are expected to make wise choices and con-
duct themselves in a respectable fashion, and we hope  
everyone enjoys a safe and pleasant evening.  

National Day of Silence 
North Hunterdon High School ob-
served the  National Day of Silence 
on Friday, April 17, 2015.  On this 
day, approximately 135 students 
choose to be silent in honor of those 
who have felt silenced or are unable 

to be themselves in some area of life, often but not lim-
ited to the LGBT (Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender) 
community.  Students who chose to participate and not 
speak in class were involved through writing, rather than 
oral participation.   This was a time to reflect on the ex-
periences of the day which led to very powerful discus-
sion among the students.   Thank you to everyone who 
participated! 

The "improbable PLAYERS" are going to be at NHHS on 
May 5th at 7:45am for all sophomores. The program "I'll 
never do that" is the Players' original and best-loved per-
formance that presents a spectrum of scenes about 
the roller coaster of drinking/drug use. The play offers 
short and mostly humorous scenes about beer vs. pot, 
wacky advertising, drinking and driving, and ends with a 
story about a family torn apart by alcoholism - how they 
are all affected - and how they all deal with it.  The pro-
gram will be approximately 1 and 1/2 hours in the thea-
ter.   

On Friday, May 29th, NHHS will be hosting Katie Koest-
ner as she presents her program "No-Yes" a story about 
sexual assault to juniors and seniors from 7:50 to 8:50 
a.m. in the Theater.  Katie Koestner has been a leader in 
the movement to end sexual violence since she took her 
own solo stand as the first survivor of date rape to speak 
out nationally at age 18. After appearing on the cover of 
Time Magazine on June 3, 1991, Katie worked with HBO 
to make a film about her story. Subsequently, she has 
appeared on nearly 50 national television programs, spo-
ken at more than 1500 campuses and led over 400 Take 
Back The Night marches and rallies. Her emotionally-
charged presentation creates an environment of under-
standing and helps lay the groundwork for behavioral 
transformation. Her program provides students with just 
the right blend of facts, statistics, realism, and thought-
provoking challenges around relationships, respect, alco-
hol, and decision-making. 

News from the Student  
Assistance Counselor 

http://www.nhvweb.net/nhhs/home/files/2015/04/NHHS-Senior-Prom-2015-letter.pdf
http://www.theimperia.com/
http://www.nhvweb.net/nhhs/home/files/2015/04/Principals-Blood-Drive-Letter-Consent-May-2015.pdf


North Hunterdon-Voorhees 
Regional High School District 
is greatly concerned with the 
safety of its student drivers. 
Motor vehicle crashes are the 
leading cause of death among 
young drivers with less than 
two years experience. There-

fore, we have implemented a mandatory program, “Alive 
at 25,” for all parents and students that anticipate driving 
on campus during their senior year. The “Alive at 25” pro-
gram will address the operational, psychological, and 
physical aspects of driving.  
 
The student program was conducted during the school 
day in November 2014 for juniors who had health first 
semester and in April 2015 for juniors who have health 
second semester.  This is a program designed to per-
suade student drivers to take responsibility for their be-
havior in driving situations and adopt safe driving practic-
es.   
 
The parent program will be offered on a variety of eve-
nings in May.  The program will consist of a 1.5 hour 
presentation to assist parents in understanding and man-
aging the journey of their teens as they progress from 
beginners to independent drivers.  Information will be pro-
vided that offers practical information for parents to use in 
reducing teen crash risks.  The program will be offered at 
7:00p.m. on Tuesday, May 5, Wednesday,  May 13 and 
Monday, May 18 in the North Hunterdon High School 
Theater.  Additional information can be found on the 
North Hunterdon website.  Parents must attend only one 
of the three nights.  If you have attended the program 
within the last two academic years (2013-2014 or 2014-
2015), you do not need to attend again.  If you are unable 
to attend one of the three nights at NHHS, you are able to 
attend the program at Voorhees High School.  The dates 
for the VHS program are June 3, 2015 at 2:45p.m. and at 
7:00p.m. then June 4, 2015 at 7:00p.m.  All are in the 
VHS auditorium.  
 
In order for students to be eligible for parking permits 
in the 2015-2016 school year, please be advised that 
both student and parent must attend their designated 
Alive at 25 program prior to approval for a parking 
permit.    
 
Information regarding each of our programs will be posted 
on the NHHS website at http://www.nhvweb.net/nhhs/
studentactivities/alive-at-25/ or you may contact Mrs. 
Zena Kirby @ zkirby@nhvweb.net and Ms. Lauren Mallia 
lmallia@nhvweb.net. 
 
We look forward to seeing you at our programs. 

Alive at 25 

Graduation will take place on 
Tuesday, June 16 at 7:00 p.m. on 
Singley Field; in the event of in-
clement weather the ceremony will 
be held in the Main Gym.  

Students will not receive caps and gowns or diplomas 
until all obligations are paid in the Athletics Office and the 
senior survey is completed. For details about graduation, 
click here for the principal’s letter and senior events infor-
mation. 

Teen-HealthFX.com 

You can ask us anything! 

TeenHealthFX.com is a project of Atlantic Health’s 
Community Health Department and the Adolescent/
Young Adult Center for Health at the Goryeb Children’s 
Hospital at Morristown Medical Center.  It is an interac-
tive website for teenagers and young adults that provide 
them with a fun way to get factual health and medical 
information.  TeenHealthFX.com also provides help in 
accessing medical, mental health, and other support 
services in northern New Jersey communities.  Teen-
HealthFX’s vision is to empower teenagers and young 
adults to improve their health through individual respon-
sibility.  

TeenHealthFX.com has had over 22 million users and 
received over 40,000 anonymous questions to date. 
Our site features:   

FX Answers - an area for previously posted questions 
and answers that allows visitors to search through cate-
gorized subject areas.  

Teen Tips – an area where teens give guidance to other 
teens on important health and emotional issues.  

TeenHealthFX Quizzes – a fun way for teens to test 
their knowledge – a new quiz each time they visit 

Hot Topics – an area to explore various topics in-
depth 

Facts – surprising facts about teens and their world 

AskFX - an area where teens can post their questions, 
any time they want to do so. To ensure confidentiality, 
TeenHealthFX does not get email addresses and could 
never email anyone back or know who they are. 

Graduation 2015 

http://www.nhvweb.net/nhhs/home/senior-events-information-2015/


April was Math Awareness Month 

Mathematics Awareness Month was created to increase public 
understanding of and appreciation for mathematics. It began in 
1986, when President Reagan issued a proclamation establish-
ing National Mathematics Awareness Week. Activities for Math-
ematics Awareness Month generally are organized on local, 
state and regional levels by college and university departments, 
institutional public information offices, student groups, and relat-
ed associations and interest groups. 
 
Each year, the Joint Policy Board for Mathematics sponsors 
Mathematics Awareness Month to recognize the importance of 
mathematics through written materials and an accompanying 
poster that highlight mathematical developments and applica-
tions in one particular area.  Innovation is an increasingly im-
portant factor in the growth of world economies. It is especially 
important in key economic sectors like manufacturing, materials, 

energy, biotechnology, healthcare, networks, and professional and business services. The advances in and applications 
of the mathematical sciences have become drivers of innovation as new systems and methodologies have become 
more complex. As mathematics drives innovation, it also drives careers.  This year’s theme is Mathematics Drives Ca-
reers and theme posters will be displayed in each math classroom. 
 
To kick-off the month-long observance, students are competing to find the best math slogan/design of their interpreta-
tions of the theme and other mathematical musings.  The winners will be painting their design on one of the breezeway 
windows on April 27. Each day a student will be recognized as the Math Student of the Day and will be presented a cer-
tificate during their math class. A month long contest will be held to guess the number of Starbursts™, Skittles™, and 
pennies in jars displayed in the showcase windows in the math wing. The student whose guess is the closest to the cor-
rect number will win the candy or the money in the jars. And finally, each day a fun fact or trivia question about one of 
the math teachers will be announced during the morning announcements and students will try to guess which math 
teacher it describes.  Please visit our department website for other information regarding Mathematics Awareness 
month.  
 

Class Officers and Student Council Election Results 

Student Council and Class Officer elections 
were held in April.  The following students 
have been chosen to represent their respec-
tive classes: 

 
Class of 2018 
President—Prajeet Sarker, Vice President—
Michael Vantslot, Secretary—Clayton Jen-
son, Treasurer—Evan Komorowski, Historian—Tate Button 
 
Class of 2017 
President—Andrew Plinio, Vice President—Emily Bucher, 
Historian—Britney Owusu-Dapaah, Secretary—Megan 
Stenberg, Treasurer—Robert Brinker 
 

 
Class of 2016 
President—Jenna Ferreira, Vice President—
Joshua Obidike, Secretary—Jasmine Perez, 
Treasurer—Erin Yu,  Historian—Anisa Doug-
las 
 
 

Student Council 
President—Nicholas LaBelle, Vice President—Claire Jar-
vis, Secretary—Michelle Nguyen 
 
Congratulations to all! 



On Saturday, April 25 and Sunday, April 26 players from 
32 teams participated in the Autism Awareness Baseball 
Challenge in North Brunswick.  

 

 

  

Autism Awareness Baseball 
Game 

Latin Students Tour the Metro-
politan Museum of Art 

On Friday, April 17th, 35 Latin III and AP Latin students 
attended a field trip to the Metropolitan Museum of Art.  
The students arrived at the museum at 6:00 pm and ran 
through a course of three different activities.  The stu-
dents had the opportunity to tour the Greek and Roman 
exhibits, listening to the audio tour provided by the muse-
um.  In this, they were able to learn about whichever 
works of art intrigued them most.  The students also had 
a guided “scavenger hunt” on which they had to answer a 
series of questions regarding specific works of art, includ-
ing wall paintings from the Villa of P. Fannius Synistor, a 
comparison of two Hercules statues and an analysis of a 
funerary urn.  Lastly, they were taken on a guided tour by 
Mrs. Mullay who keyed in on 8 specific works of art.  The 
students started their tour at an Ionic Column from the 
Temple of Artemis from 300 BC.  The massive 11 foot 
column would have stood 56 feet tall in its original posi-
tion.  They then walked through and discussed various 
funerary urns and inscriptions, using their knowledge of 
Latin to translate the inscriptions.  They marveled at the 
detail in the “Four Seasons Sarcophagus” and were 
blown away by the intricate detail in the relief depicting 
Dionysus riding on a panther.  After that, discussion cen-
tered around imperial portraiture, comparing Augustus 
and Caligula to the Antonine emperors. The students con-
cluded their tour in a fully restored bedroom with the finest 
example of 2nd style wall paintings in the world.  The stu-
dents were finally able to experience first-hand the culture 
and artifacts of the Romans about whom they have been 
studying for years.  It was an eye-opening and life-
changing experience for them.  Special thanks to Mr. 
Fario, Ms. Ortiz, and Ms. Soska for chaperoning the trip 
on a Friday night. 

The Bedroom from the Villa at Boscoreale 



2015 Advanced Placement Exam Schedule 

Week 1  8:00 a.m. Morning Session 12 Noon Afternoon Session  

Monday, May 4  Chemistry   Psychology 

   Environmental Science 
 
Tuesday, May 5  Calculus AB   No exams 
   Calculus BC 
 
Wednesday, May 6 English Literature   Physics I  Algebra Based   
    
Thursday, May 7  Spanish Language  Physics II Algebra Based     
   Computer Science A  Art History 
 
Friday, May 8  U.S. History  . Studio Art 
   German Language    
 

Week 2  8:00 a.m. Morning Session 12 Noon Afternoon Session 2 p.m. Afternoon Session-
Monday, May 11  Biology    Physics C: Mechanics  Physics C: Electricity & Mag
   Music Theory       netism        

 
Tuesday, May 12  U.S. Government and Politics French Language 
        
Wednesday, May 13 English Language & Comp. Statistics 
            
Thursday, May 14 World History   Macroeconomics    
   Comparative Gov’t & Politics 
 
Friday, May 15  Human Geography   Latin 
   Microeconomics 
    

Student Council News 

Mr. North will take place on  
May 21st, and it is a collabo-
rative effort between Student 
Council and the Senior 
Class.  Tickets are available 
and on sale now for $10 in 
advance/$15 at the 
door.  See  a Mr. North con-
testant or download an order 
form from the NHHS website. 
Seating is limited. 

T-shirts are also available. 
Download your order form from the website as well.  

All proceeds support Project Graduation and Christine's 
Hope For Kids charity. Please support this fun-filled 
event! 

Upcoming Special Services 
Presentations 

The NHV Special Services Coordinators Articulation Group will be 
hosting two upcoming parental workshops.   

The first will be held on Tuesday, May 5th at 6:30pm in the Voor-
hees High School Auditorium.  Dr. Ethan Ehrenberg, from the 
New York University Child Study Center, will be presenting on 
“Social Skills: Building Blocks to Bridge the Gap between Home 
and School.”  The workshop will help parents and teacher learn a 
set of social skills to provide consistent support for children’s so-
cial functioning.  

The second workshop will be held on Friday, May 15 at 6:00 – 
9:00 PM in the North Hunterdon High School Auditorium.  Susan 
Barton, founder of Bright Solutions for Dyslexia, will be presenting 
a free Dyslexia Seminar.  This presentation is open to the public.  
Her discussion will focus on: the symptoms and causes of dyslex-
ia, the gifted areas that come with it, effective tutoring methods 
and simple classroom accommodations.  All participants must 
register via email at www.NorthHunterdon.EventBrite.com. 

If a parent would like additional information, please contact Mary 
Pat Publicover, Director of Special Services via email: mpublicov-
er@nhvweb.net or via phone at (908)713-4169.  



The next PTSA meeting will take place on Monday, May 4 

at 7:00 p.m. in Café B. 

Thanks to everyone who attended the Senior Banquet on 

April 29th!  

The Senior Breakfast will be held on graduation day, Tues-

day, June 16 at 7:45am in cafeteria B. 

Project Graduation 2015 will be held at FunPlex in Mount 

Laurel, NJ on June 16 into June 17 immediately following 

graduation.  Please click here for the permission form and 

flyer.  Permission form is due by June 1. 

  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT of the 

NHHS PTSA!   

Any questions, please contact nhhsptsa@yahoo.com. 

North Hunterdon Music    
Association News 

Thursday, May 7 and May 

14 ~ Spring Concerts I & 

II  

Enjoy the final concert per-

formances of NHHS’s in-

strumental and vocal en-

sembles.  Be sure to join 

us in Café A after each 

concert for the NHMA-sponsored dessert receptions.  

 

Saturday, May 16 ~ ShopRite “Donation Day” Fund-

raiser 

Look for NHMA parents at the Clinton ShopRite with 

buckets in hand, collecting donations from generous 

shoppers.  A little loose change can go a long way!     

 

Wednesday, May 20 at 6:30 PM ~ Music Department 

Awards Banquet 

Click HERE  for info and to RSVP. 

 

Monday, May 25 ~ Flemington Memorial Day Parade 

Share The Golden Lions’ final march of the year!  

 

Join us for our next NHMA meeting on Tuesday, May 

5, 2015.  We will be welcoming our new committee 

members for the 2015-2016 school year.  We meet at 

7 PM in the choir room (Rm 131). 

www.nhvweb.net/nhhs/musicassociation 

Scholarship Voting Hosted by 
the Booster Club 

The NHHS Booster Club will be 
using Survey Monkey for its 
scholarship voting this year. All 
Varsity athletes will receive an 
email with information through 
their school email ac-
count.   One senior athlete from 

each Varsity team will be given a Booster Club Team 
Scholarship at our banquet in June.  All varsity athletes 
vote for a senior on their team who exhibits the strongest 
leadership qualities.  Senior athletes have to be Booster 
Club members to be eligible for our scholarships.  

 All seniors vote for a senior girl and senior boy for our 
"Dave the Rave Most Spirited" scholarship award.  These 
students are great examples of school spirit.  All seniors 
are eligible for this award.  All seniors will receive an email 
the week of May 4 to vote. 

Thank you to all of our Booster Club families for your sup-
port and help throughout the year. Our teams THANK 
YOU!   

http://www.nhvweb.net/nhhs/home/files/2015/04/2015-PG-Flyer-1.pdf
https://docs.google.com/a/nhvweb.net/forms/d/1M0r9RRhaRAdmmTX04MKNqESQ7qCqJ_Xd4CWI9xh_aEs/viewform?c=0&w=1



